## **ASHBURTON CRICKET CLUB**





Varwell Field, Balland Lane, TQ13 7BP 1889-1973, Reformed 1978 President – Fred Christophers Esq Chairman – Jeremy Crouch





18<sup>th</sup> March 2020

Dear ACC Membership,

As developments occur rapidly, I'd like to bring you to the attention of decisions that have been taken for the club's membership;

## ECB Statement;

 Following the Government's latest advice around social distancing, it is with sadness and reluctance that we recommend that <u>all forms</u> of recreational cricket are for now suspended. The full statement can be read at <a href="http://www.devoncricket.co.uk/page.php?ld=4559">http://www.devoncricket.co.uk/page.php?ld=4559</a>

## • Fergus Martin – 2020 Contracted Overseas Player

We have been in constant contact with Fergus since he put pen to paper, and it looks increasingly likely that in the interest of both the player and this rapidly evolving situation, that he does not travel to the UK. The sub-committee are now working closely with both his agent and the player to actively assist in the process of obtaining some of the money spent on his flights/visa etc.

With all of the above in mind, it is with great heartache that there will be **no** official club events for the foreseeable future. This includes pre-season training/fixtures, working parties and so on. When things progress, we will once again be in touch with a further update.

The message is very clear, put yours and your loved one's well-being and health at the forefront of any decision that you make – whilst following the guidance set out by the powers that be.

We wish all our members a safe journey on this road ahead. Please continue to be in touch with one-another – together we are stronger.

Best wishes,

JerryLloydGeorgeBezJeremy CrouchLloyd WhiteGeorge MarshallAshley BerryChairmanHon. SecretaryHon. TreasurerClub Captain